
Site Council Meeting
Hidden Valley High School

April 8, 2021

Present:  Damian Crowson, Nicole Brown, Susie Biller, Rob Saunders, Carla Carter
Absent:  Ben Bickle

The meeting was called to order at 2:30 pm

The minutes were read and Rob made a motion to approve, it was seconded by Nicole.
The minutes were approved unanimously.

We hired several new staff for the 2021-2022 school year.  We hired Bob Wohlters as a
woodshop teacher, Heidi Morris will be returning as a Spanish teacher, Ashli Glover as
our Special Education teacher.  We also hired Shane Crowfoot as an ERC Assistant.
We currently have an Athletic Secretary position posted to replace Dawn Lasater and a
Life Skills MH Assistant for Edgar Houghtby.

Our Accreditation visitation is on May 17-19, it will be virtual. We met as an
administrative team and started dividing the standards out so we can share the many
standards and start collecting evidence.  We have a lot of evidence to collect.  We will
hand the questions out to different groups so people will know ahead of time what may
be asked of them. We put together groups of parents, students, teachers, support staff
and community partners to serve on several committees. Damian will meet with the
groups ahead of the Accreditation days.  There will be student and staff surveys created
as well.

We are rebranding our PBIS to “Go Be Great”.  Damian has been in contact with Julie
Jackson the head of the foundation and they have agreed to provide us a motivational
speaker to come talk to our kids in September.  They have scholarships and want to
grant a HV graduate a scholarship this year.

Our parent teacher conferences will be completed by Friday, April 16th.  Our goal is
100% of our students.

We completed phase one of replacing lights outside of the office,  in our hallway outside
of the gym.  It was very dark and not safe.  We added 92 lights and trim.  It looks so
nice now, everyone is commenting how bright and nice it looks.  We will be adding a
phase two with 84 additional lights outside in the courtyard and the locker bay
bathroom.  Phase three will be the office hallway and staff restrooms and staff room.



The Gym Floor Update is we are waiting for another bid for the resurfacing of the floor.
The abatement is done and the mold is gone.  They will be replacing the missing
flooring and refinish the entire floor.

Theresa our Grad Coach is organizing a boot camp for seniors on Fridays to help they
recover credits so they can graduate.

We are also working on a plan for summer school.

A Booster Club Update is they are working on a Corn hole Tournament and a Golf
Tournament to raise funds for the loan payment on our facility.  The normal dinner
auction has been canceled for two years.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:58pm


